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WHAT AN
AMAZING YEAR
WE HAVE ALL
HAD!

W h a t ' s  n e w ?
L e t t e r  f r o m  t h e  S e n i o r  L e a d e r s h i p
T e a m . . . .

Dear Parents/ Carers,

It’s been a Jam packed end to the year with a visit from a published Author:
Emily Lloyd –Gale, Thrive school of excellence award presentation, another
successful residential trip and all our end of year activities, Alton Towers and
Hunstanton. We had more of our pupil’s work published for storytelling and
poetry.

Pupils and staff also enjoyed celebrating the King's Coronation and more
recently pupils had their awareness of “Wimbledon” raised by participating
in playing tennis and other tennis related activities. Wimbledon is a world
famous British institution and its connection to British Values (Respect) is
embedded in our curriculum.

More details of many of these activities can be found inside this newsletter.

We are pleased to announce that we have successfully been awarded the
Dyslexia Quality Mark for our school. The British Dyslexia Association
awards this in recognition of the whole school approach we have taken to
support Dyslexic pupils with their learning. This was a whole team effort,
but special thanks goes to our SENCO Lucy Byatt for co-ordinating evidence
to achieve this award.

We are also sadly saying goodbye to Chris Dickinson one of our Maths
teacher, who is retiring. We wish him huge thanks and also to our other
hard working staff and pupils for another excellent year. We are all keeping
our fingers crossed for pupil’s exam results and wish everyone a relaxing
and well deserved Summer break.

Pete Davies & Sally O'Connor 
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WHAT'S
HAPPENING?

THRIVE CELEBRATION
DAY!

ESafety

Please look at the below links for advice on how
to keep yourself and child safe on the internet:

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cyberfirst11
14
https://reportharmfulcontent.com/advice/threat
s/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/app
s-guide/apps-to-help-kids-get-active/

If you need any advice please contact:
Lbarfoot@ontrackeducation.com
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O n  F r i d a y  9 t h  J u n e  w e  c e l e b r a t e d  b e i n g
r e c o g n i s e d  a s  a  T h r i v e  S c h o o l  o f  E x c e l l e n c e .

P u p i l s ,  s t a f f  a n d  p a r e n t s  w h o  h a v e  c o m p l e t e d
t h e  F a m i l y  T h r i v e  c o u r s e  a t t e n d e d ,  a s  w e l l  a s

B B C  N o r t h a n t s  r a d i o ,  D e p u t y  M a y o r  P a u l  J o y c e ,
a n d  E l i z a b e t h  B r a i s  f r o m  T h r i v e . M o r e

i n f o r m a t i o n  c a n  b e  f o u n d  o n  N o r t h a m p t o n
C h r o n i c l e  a n d  E c h o  W e b s i t e






W E  A R E  N O W  A  U N I C E F  R I G H T S  R E S P E C T I N G
S C H O O L  A N D  H A V E  A C H I E V E D  T H E  B R O N Z E

A W A R D .  W E  H O P E  T O  A C H I E V E  S I L V E R  I N
S P R I N G  2 0 2 4 .

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cyberfirst1114
https://reportharmfulcontent.com/advice/threats/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/apps-guide/apps-to-help-kids-get-active/
mailto:Lbarfoot@ontrackeducation.com


WHAT'S
HAPPENING?

Unit 3 students have been doing really well at Kickboxing. They
are picking up techniques and enjoy a range of activities,
including pad work, weights and the treadmill. We are hoping
they continue to enjoy their sessions so they can work towards
their white belts after the summer. 

We have two Unit 1 students who have achieved their purple
belt, which is the highest level reached by any of our students
so far - a massive congratulations to them both! They will both
be working towards their blue belt after the summer, and we
wish them luck with this. All students have worked really hard
this year, and we can see this in the improvements they are
making week on week. They enjoy their sessions and try hard
to learn any new combinations that Morris throws at them. 

We are looking forward to welcoming all of our students back
to Kickboxing in the new academic year. 

Wellbeing Award
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Wellbeing and Mental Health Lead is
Lindsey Parkes. Please contact school
for further information 

KICKBOXING SUCCESSES
Work experience
and Volunteering

W e  a r e  e x t r e m e l y  p r o u d
o f  w o r k i n g  a l o n g  s i d e
E a r t h s  L o n e l y  A n g e l s
C h a r i t y  o n  t h e r e
a l l o t m e n t .  T h i s  g i v e s
m a n y  o f  o u r  s t u d e n t s  t h e
o p p o r t u n i t y  t o
e x p e r i e n c e  w h a t  w o r k i n g
i s  l i k e  a n d  h o w
i m p o r t a n t  i t  i s  t o
i m p r o v e  t h e  e n v i r o n m e n t
a s  w e l l  a s  s u p p o r t i n g  a
l o c a l  c h a r i t y .    



This year ended on a high with superb achievements by some of our top maths students. Huge congratulations
to our Year 10 student who achieved a Level 2 in Maths Functional Skills; this is comparable to GCSE Grade 4.
Fantastic results were recorded by five more students who all passed their Maths Functional Skills Level 1,
including one student who is only in Year 8!  Another six students sat entry-level maths qualifications with their
results expected in the Summer.
Game on in Maths!
Students at On Track enjoy taking part in games and activities that develop their mathematical skills. This year
has seen students improve their chess moves, including one Year 9 student who has played enough games out of
school to earn his own chess rating! Other students practise with Rubik’s cubes, play Uno, Memory and
Exploding Kittens card games, compete at Connect 4 or Battleships, build domino and Lego sets, and complete
jigsaws with up to 1000 pieces. 
Supported by our dedicated staff, these activities take place during tutor and break times, and in student’s
Thrive sessions where they help to choose their own activities. Our students are developing important skills in
spatial awareness, recognising patterns and sequences, algorithmic thinking, finding co-ordinates, and
improving numerical fluency.
Oh, and it’s always fun winning against the teachers :)
Time to learn
Our youngest students in Unit 3 are getting a headstart in learning time with new wristwatches, helping our
students to keep time in hours, minutes and seconds, as well as looking pretty cool!   
Students have been trialling the wristwatches, which they can wear during the school day. 
No reason to be late for lessons now!

WHAT'S
HAPPENING?
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MATHS: SIMPLY THE BEST!



There is a real buzz of excitement going through
the On Track Education Northampton.
Our students have been hard at work crafting
thrilling, suspenseful and sensational works of
genre fiction and poetry - and it is setting the world
of literature ablaze! 
We are very proud to announce that our students
have bested country-wide competition to have
their works published in a collection of writing
anthologies detailed below.
Integer: Stories Inspired by Numbers - Write a
gripping mini-saga in 100 words inspired by one
significant figure.
Published authors: LH, CR, LHP, LM, JC, LC 
The Power of Poetry - Write a poem about
something you are passionate about.
Published authors: LC, FB, JC, G Ha.
Confirmed upcoming Publications:
Poetry Towers: School of Rhyme - Write a poem
with the power of rhyme and rhythm.
Harley
Ghost Stories: Spine Chillers- Write a terrifying
short story!
George Ha
Shonté 
Students have been reading their works and
celebrating a shared love of creativity through
literacy.
Students are currently cooking up some incredible
works of literature for our next two competitions:

Unsolved: Every Sentence Counts & Young Writers
Annual Showcase 2023:

I can't wait to report back and share what they
have created!
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WHAT'S
HAPPENING? 

Amazing
Authors!

Author visit to
school

Emily Lloyd-Gale
When I was in school I was bullied so badly
that I was almost completely isolated. In
later life, I realised that it had affected my
ability to create friendships. I really didn’t
want other children to experience what I
went through, so I started to write stories.
This became my passion and in 2020 my
first book, 'Mighty Maurice', was released.
It talks about bullying, self-belief,
friendship and love, and now I get to visit
schools and to talk to the children about
my experiences and the themes it covers.
With each visit I hope to inspire a new
generation of children to read and write,
and to know what to do if they experience
bullying themselves or see it happening to
others.
My new book The Moose That Saved
Christmas is coming out in Sept 2023.



RESIDENTIAL TRIP
In May, some pupils in Unit 2 took part in a
one night residential, and some pupils in Unit
1 took part in a two night residential. Pupils
had the opportunity to try a variety of
activities including: buggy build, aeroball,
caving, climbing, crate stack, laser quest and
more. Pupils enjoyed their time away, and
coped very well being away from home. We
are very proud of them for trying new
activities, and especially for making their own
beds. Well done all, and a huge thank you to
all staff that supported our pupils during their
own time to make this successful. 
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WHAT'S
HAPPENING? 

Holi Day 

Continue reading at next page >

In March, pupils had the
opportunity to explore 'Holi Day', a
Hindu festival. The festival
celebrates spring, love and new
life, and is a time for fun, dancing
and singing. Pupils read books on
the Holi Day festival, and listened
to the story of Holika and Prahlad.
They then created a Rangoli clay
design. It was great to see pupils
involved in this morning, and we
are looking forward to our next
Religion WOW morning in Late July. 

Drop everything
and Read 

Students are engaging well in
DEAR time every Thursday
morning. 



Unit 1 have had a great term at Forest School. They have been
learning all about pond dipping and how to stay safe around
water. The students have been able to identify different pond life
using visual worksheets, learning about interconnecting life
cycles of pond life and wildlife that relies on the pond for their
survival. The students have learnt about the four zones of plant
life in the pond and how to respect the value of water.                               
The group are beginning to identify different leaves using a ID
wheel and spent time at Abington Park identifying trees and
leaves.                                                                                                      
 One of our new students worked hard to complete lots of AQA
Unit Awards in Tool Use in the Woodland, whilst the other
students worked hard to complete an AQA Unit Award in Forest
Craft, showing different techniques, from using tools to whittle,
using knots to create picture frames and keyrings, and using clay
and material from the forest floor to create pieces of art or self-
portraits.  They have been making solitary bee homes and
learning about how important bees are to help pollinate the food
we eat.

Unit 2 have been busy mastering different knots that can be
used to help build shelter of pull large branches, using visual
worksheets to help them. Some students have made a keyring
using the cobra knot and have shown fantastic perseverance
during this activity. Students have also had the opportunity to
make solitary bee homes and do pond dipping. We found a large
Dragonfly nymph; one student was fascinated with what he had
found.                                                                                                                
The students have been making nature shelters using tools to
cut the wood to size; they have shown good knowledge and
safety skills whilst building shelters. The group has especially
enjoyed climbing and playing hide and seek in the different play
areas we have visited. 
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FOREST
SCHOOL 



Unit 3 have been busy during our Forest School
sessions ,creating lots of crafts, using clay leaf prints
and natural materials from the forest floor to create
a piece of art. They have shown a better knowledge
of tool use, enabling them to whittle more
confidently. The students have all passed an AQA
Unit Award in using a palm drill, which they have
used for the first time. They have been able to
master more knots during this team, which has
helped them to create and build different tarpaulin
den structures. On one of the sessions, which was
completely student-led, the group decided to build a
mini dam/bridge, showing tremendous team
building skills, working together to saw part of a
fallen tree to create a bridge. 
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FOREST
SCHOOL 



To celebrate the coronation of King Charles we
threw an On Track street party! Students
volunteered to help by baking, decorating and
helping on the day. Students enjoyed music,
scones and cakes and had lots of fun. Everyone
who attended had a wonderful time and learnt
about the royal family and this historic event! 
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KING'S
CORONATION  



 F A M I L Y  S U P P O R T

The Never Alone Project aims to support
bereaved children and their families in the UK
online.
We also offer face to face services in
Northamptonshire. We stand together as a
community to reduce isolation and create a safe
space to deal with grief.
They offer a number of support groups for both
Young people and parents please see there
website for further information.
Parent/ Carer Support Groups: 
An informal get together for parents/ carers of
bereaved children. These events are adults only,
and provide a safe space to be emotionally
honest, share experiences and support each other
through the difficulty of grief, whether it is ours, or
the children we support. To find out more or book
a place, please get in touch by emailing us at
hello@tnap.co.uk.
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w w w . e n f o l d . o r g . u k
E n - F o l d  i s  a  g r o w i n g  c h a r i t a b l e
i n c o r p o r a t e d  o r g a n i s a t i o n
P r o v i d i n g  w h a t  w e  c o n s i d e r  t o
b e  a n  e s s e n t i a l  s e r v i c e  t o  t h e
c o m m u n i t y  t h a t ' s  i m p a c t e d  b y
a u t i s m . . .
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